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Call to Order Mayor Alex Flores called the meeting to order at 7:45. Trustees in attendance included Carolyn Steinsiek, Troy McCue, Marilyn Lightsey, Marie Daniel, Kayle Amen and Bob Rush. Employees in attendance included Mike Becker and Josie Hart.  

Public Audience included: Ted Grundmeier, Rachel Smith, Bryan Milburn, and Anna Roan.

Rachel Smith gave an update on the Lincoln Community Hospital, and COVID-19. 

Bryan Milburn said that his stock water bill last month was handled very poorly. He suggested the town change the billing system and instead have a flat rate annual fee for stock water with unlimited access. Mike Becker asked how the issue was handled poorly. Milburn said he was basically accused of stealing water. Mayor Flores said Milburn was taking water without writing it down or paying for it. Milburn said he was taking water without writing it down or paying for it at the time of each load. When the clipboard started getting full rather than writing down 2-3 loads on one day if he didn’t haul more than one load- he would come back in his car and write loads down. He said that nobody said a thing about that, they just accused him of taking 31 loads. He said Anna Roan hauled water with him almost every time. He said he didn’t haul 31 loads. Mike Becker said that when he saw Milburn there getting water Milburn didn’t write it down. He said he didn’t know if Milburn came back in the car. Milburn said he didn’t come back on the same day and he might have missed a few. He said he came back in his car or in his pickup without a trailer and wrote down loads. Milburn said he did the math on how much water a cow/calf pair use- and he has a windmill- he said he did the math and did not use that much water. Milburn said he got a bill for $350 and he paid $500. Trustee Lightsey asked why Milburn didn’t write loads down each time he was there. Milburn said the clipboard was filling up and when it started getting full instead of taking several lines he would take one line and say he hauled 2 loads. He said he might he might have missed a few loads. He said he didn’t mind paying for the water he used. Clerk Hart said that he had been billed for 50,000 gallons for May, June, and July. She asked him how much water he thought he used in those 3 months. Milburn said close to 35,000 or 40,000 gallons. He said he had no idea what he wrote down, he tried to figure how much water he used and what his windmill actually puts out.
The Board agreed that they would look at different options for the stock water billing system.
There was discussion about possible options.

Approval of Agenda Clerk Hart asked that 2021 Budget be added to the Agenda under New Business. Trustee Steinsiek moved to approve the Agenda as amended. Trustee McCue seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

Approval of Minutes Trustee McCue moved to approve the minutes from the August 10 regular meeting as amended. Trustee Lightsey seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

Approval of Account Receivable and Payable 
Trustee Steinsiek moved to approve the Receivables and Payables for August. Trustee Daniel seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Approval of Bills 
Mike Becker explained what was repaired on the south out of town well.
Trustee Lightsey moved to approve the September bills for payment. Trustee Steinsiek seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

Stock Water Issue Clerk Hart said that what the Town had billed Bryan Milburn for stock water was accurate. Clerk Hart said she bought a trail cam to monitor the stock water and it will be installed soon. 
The Board agreed that a better tracking and billing system needs to be figured out for the stock water. Mike Becker said that the stock well meter is read every month. He said that the cheapest system he’s found is a quarter / credit card machine. Clerk Hart said that stock water rate is $5 per 1000 gallons.

Wastewater Project Alice Arsenault with Element Engineering joined the meeting via zoom.
Alice summarized the state’s response to the PNA. Basically the state wants more details on what things in the proposed repairs could be utilized in the future evaporative pond project, and more details on how the town is financially preparing for the projects.  
There will be a conference call with the state, Element, and the Town on Wednesday at 2:00pm and all these things will be discussed. 
There was discussion about the Town’s permit and how the Town is not in violation at this time so the Town would be going forward with these repairs hoping the when the Town is in violations a variance is granted.

Rate Increase for CDOT Clerk Hart said that Resolution 2020-3 would take effect on October 1, 2020, it will increase the monthly sewer rate for the CDOT Rest Area from 876.25 to 1,100.00. Trustee Steinsiek moved to adopt Resolution 2020-3. Trustee McCue seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

CIRSA 2021 Quote Clerk Hart said that the Town’s property/liability insurance has a decrease of $176.74 making the total for 2021 $7,658.01. Workman’s comp has a decrease of $14.00 making the total for 2021 $1,961.00.     
Trustee McCue moved to approve CIRSA’s 2021 insurance quotes. Trustee Steinsiek seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Fence for Tree Pile Mike Becker explained that the fence would run north and south on the east side of the town’s property. This will prevent people from accessing the tree pile from Trustee Rush’s property. Clerk Hart said the fencing materials will cost around $200. 
There was discussion about closing the tree pile to citizens since so many people dump furniture and appliances up there. The Board decided to see if the fence works to keep those people out. Mayor Flores said he wants to see a sign that says a $10,000 fine will be charged to anyone caught littering on town property. He wants to see a security camera set up. The Board agreed. Clerk Hart said she will get a camera and signs ordered and will work on a policy or ordinance to address fining anyone that litters on town property. Trustee Daniel said that volunteers need to get together and clean up the trash and furniture from the town property.
Mike Becker said that after the snow storm he was able to burn the tree pile down, he said that Kayle Amen, Harvey Dumcum, and Jay Spurling helped him.

2021 Budget Clerk Hart said that she has the budget started. She said that there is a column for 2019 finals, 2020 estimated to date, 2020 budget, and 2021 budget. She said that at the next meeting she will have 2020 estimated for the year and will have a more accurate idea of what the 2021 budget will look like.
Clerk Hart said that there is $15,000 to spend on a backhoe on top of the $20,000 grant from Cooper-Clark. She said that the backhoes she and Mike have found seem to be in the $30,000 to $35,000 range. Trustee Rush suggested spending no more than $30,000 and save the remaining $5,000 for servicing the new machine. The Board agreed that $30,000 could be spent on a backhoe.

Maintenance Report Mike Becker said nothing has changed with the wastewater system.
He said the hotsy broke and he’s been working on getting that fixed.
He said Kayle Amen has helped him for 10 hours since the last meeting.

Clerks Report 
Clerk Hart said she had the CIRSA property inspection report and read through the items that need addressed. She read a statement at the end that said the town’s shop was dilapidated and if anything happened to the shop they would most likely not cover it. 
Trustee Steinsiek asked Clerk Hart to get quotes on what a new shop would cost.

Clerk Hart said that the Town usually gets Highway Users Tax Fund money every month,  usually about $1200, but August’s was not received because there are problems with the online reporting system- it shows that the Town didn’t file the 2019 report but she knows it was filed and she is getting that figured out.

Clerk Hart said the payment box that could be bought with COVID funds will cost $2000. She said she did try to contact the company that installed the Flagler bank’s new window but they have not gotten back to her. She said that Ron Hann (he did the brick work on town hall) says he could install it for around $1000. The Board agreed that Ron Hann could install the payment box.

Clerk Hart said there is a virtual CML meeting tomorrow at 5pm that will be information on what other communities are doing and information on new state laws.


Treasurers Report Looked good.

Trustees Report Trustee Rush said that Flagler has changed to compressed air aerators and has been told that they work great, he wanted the Board to keep this in mind for the wastewater improvements.
Trustee McCue said the 2020 Census will be finished in a few weeks.

LCEDC Report Trustee McCue’s written report is attached to these minutes.

Mayors Report Mayor Flores said Mike Becker should get the fence put up around the tree pile and go from there. He said the Town should pursue a policy for fining people.

Adjournment Trustee Steinsiek moved to adjourn the meeting, Trustee Daniel seconded and the motion carried unanimously. Mayor Flores adjourned the meeting at 9:15pm.

Submitted by:   Josie Hart, Arriba Town Clerk	
Signed by:

		
Mayor Alex Flores

Approved by the Board on: 
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